
 

 

 

15 April 2024 
 
 
 
Team Leader – Key Sites Assessment 
Department of Planning, Housing & Industry  
4 Parramatta Square,  

12 Darcy Street, 

PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

 

 

Your Ref: SSD-9653 Mod-4 

 

 

Dear James, 

 

Comments on Section 4.55(2) Modification Application Concept Plan for a mixed use 

development within the Hills Showground Station Precinct 

3 Andalusian Way, Castle Hill  

 

I write to you in response to the exhibition notice on the Major Projects Planning Portal in relation to 

the proposed Section 4.55(2) modification application to a Concept Plan for a mixed use 

development within the Hills Showground Station Precinct.   

 

On 1 December 2024, a meeting was held with the Applicant to discuss the built form development 

proposal for the Hills Showground East Precinct.  All planning matters raised in these notes are 

required to be addressed as part of the built form development application.  Refer Attachment 1 for 

pre lodgement notes.  It is noted that the Department of Planning, Housing and Industry is the 

consent authority and will assess whether the further increase height is supported under the subject 

modification application for the Concept Development Application and whether the proposal is 

considered to be substantially the same development as the original approval.   

 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at cdugan@thehills.nsw.gov.au or 9843 0334. 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Cynthia Dugan 

PRINCIPAL CO-ORDINATOR – DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENTS 

 

mailto:cdugan@thehills.nsw.gov.au


 

 

Attachment 1: 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 


